
Comment for planning application 21/00517/F
Application Number 21/00517/F

Location Land Used For Motorcross Stratford Road A422 Wroxton OX15 6HX

Proposal Creation of a motocross track and soft landscaping scheme and the change of use of
agricultural land to hold moto-cross events including set-up, take down and private practice
sessions, with associated camping site, for up to 65 days per year and agricultural grazing
(retrospective)

Case Officer Gemma Magnuson  
 

Organisation
Name Ian Harris

Address Bellvue,Bell Street,Hornton,Banbury,OX15 6DB

Type of Comment  Objection

Type neighbour

Comments The planting of a few trees on the perimeter of the site will do little or nothing to alleviate 
the noise pollution generated during meetings and will equally have no real environmental 
benefit to the wildlife and the already damaged watercourse. The site owner and organisers 
have already shown scant regard to planning or environmental conditions in the past and, 
unless closely monitored, it seems likely that further damage will be done.  There is clearly 
an assumption that permission will be granted for meetings as a future event has already 
been planned in July and I understand the track has been booked by a club from Wales.  Any 
claim by the organisers that there is benefit to the local community cannot be substantiated 
and previous events have resulted in discarded rubbish and heavy traffic on a rural road in 
addition to the noise pollution.  The gate has recently been widened presumably to cater for 
even larger vehicles to access the site.
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